
 

 

The Grove Patients Group  

Sherborne 

Minutes 

18th.August 2021 
5:30pm  

(Meeting conducted via ‘Zoom’) 

 
Present: David Bartle (Vice Chair) (DB); Jean Bateman (JB); Jane Carling (JC1); Dr Rob Childs 
(RC); Gill Foott (Engagement and Communications Coordinator [PPGs]) (GF); Chris Hardy (CH); 
Roger Marsh (Chair) (RM); Vicky Morland (Social Prescriber) (VM); 
 
Apologies:  Joan Cooper (JC); Bruce Duncan (Chair – Apples PPG) (BD); Tony Gordon (TG); Alex 
Kimber (Managing Partner) (AK); Tony Meehan (TM); Arabella and Emily (Sherborne Girls – 
students). 
 
New Member: The meeting Chair (RM) welcomed Jean Bateman as a new member to her first 
meeting. He also welcomed Chris Hardy (CH) as a member of the Yetminster Practice whom he 
had invited to attend the meeting to observe how the Grove PPG operated. 
 
Prior to the start of the meeting the Chair (RM) relayed a message he had received from Alex 
Kimber that demonstrated the pressure that the Practice was experiencing: 
‘Just to let you know, following discussion with Rob, it’ll be just him that attends from the 
practice for the PPG tonight so will do the update.  Having come back from leave, I’m back to 
wading eyeball deep in trying to catch up with what’s mounted up whilst I’ve been off and 
planning for flu/covid phase 3 that needs to be done asap.  The next few months are going to be 
even more manic than the past 18 months for us it looks like, as we have been asked to deliver 
additional services on top of our usual winter pressures, flu clinics and also the covid phase 3.  
As such it’ll most likely just be me or Rob that attends the PPG meetings on behalf of the 
practice in future.  Not because we’re not interested or don’t care but in all honesty its just 
really tough to find the time for any meeting at the moment’.   
 

1. Previous Minutes – 7th.July 2021 
a. Matters arising:  

       
    i Health related project – Sherborne Girls students: 

(RM) stated that he had forwarded the report from Sherborne Girls to 
Simon Longman – NHS Dorset CCG – Head of Digital System Integration. 
The report related to the use of eConsult and had been produced by both 
Arabella and Emily, both members of the PPG. The following response 
had been received from Simon Longman: “The key message I would like 
passed to your Youth Members please is firstly thanks, secondly that we 
absolutely agree with points raised and for them to be assured that their 
comments will be included as requirements in forthcoming procurements.  
Finally, I would ask if we can share the report with eConsult, to emphasise 
the same points previously made but by means of a report written 
specifically to highlight concerns by engaged young people”.    

                       Action: CLOSED 
 



 

 

 
   ii Military Veteran Patients Directory: 

Following a review of the directory by David Crothers, Tony Gordon and 
Rob Munro of the CGG and subsequent amendments, a copy of the 
directory had been passed to Dr Dangerfield. Subsequently the directory 
had been added to the Grove website.               Action: CLOSED
                                

iii        Armed Forces Patient Participation Involvement Group: 
The action was for a meeting to be held between (TG), (RM) and (VM) to 
progress this item. Unfortunately (TG) had a family bereavement to cope 
with and also additional work involving deliveries of medication for the 
Abbey Pharmacy with staff having to isolate due to the pandemic. 
However, (TG) had provided an update on the work done to date. Further 
discussion on the subject was conducted under agenda item 3. 

                            Action: CLOSED 
 
iv        CCG information on mask wearing:  

(GF) subsequently received a response from the CCG, but there was now a 
general directive requesting that patients wear mask when visiting the 
Practice premises.                Action: CLOSED 
 

v Grove website: 
 As discussed at the previous meeting it was noted that the Grove website 

referred to the ‘Patient Group’ and not the ‘Patient Participation Group’. 
This had caused confusion among patients who thought that it referred to 
signing up as a patient. (RM) stated that he had contacted Donna Adams 
and she had amended the terminology on the website to state ‘Patient 
Participation Group’.                Action: CLOSED 

                  
2. Practice Update:  

a) General Update: 
(RC) reported that the Practice was still very busy, but the situation had 
improved slightly due to the fact that the appointment system had been 
revised to allow more pre-bookable appointments. This had allowed the GPs 
to work under less pressure and the reception staff to offer more face to face 
and online appointments. 
Recently Dr Armitage, who has been a locum at the Practice, commented 
that ‘most practices are sinking but we are still swimming’. 
Regarding staff, the Practice was losing a practice nurse and although her 
replacement was advertised there have been few applicants with none being 
of a sufficient calibre. Consequently the Practice was training up their own 
staff in the positions of practice nurse and advanced nurse practitioner. 
The Practice has been advertising for additional GPs and has had success 
dependent upon final references. It was anticipated that a female GP will be 
starting in May under the GP Retainer Scheme for 2 days per week and a 
second GP starting in late November or early December for 3 full days per 
week 
Rebecca Lye – Registrar Trainee, has agreed to remain with the Practice at 
the end of her traineeship next October and will be conducting 6 sessions per 
week. 



 

 

There have been 11 good applicants for the vacant position of medical 
secretary. 
(RC) also stated that the Patient Services team were working well. In addition 
Sarah Webster would be starting at the end of August to work on 
administration of the Primary Care Network.    Action: ALL TO NOTE 
(DB) asked whether the long hours were affecting the GPs, as he felt that 
many patients did not realise the long hours being worked. (RC) felt that 
moral was good especially as the Practice had been successful in its 
recruitment drive for additional GPs. 

 
b) Covid-19 Vaccination Update: 

(RC) stated that the Covid vaccination clinic equipment at the Digby Hall had 
been packed away until needed again in September. 
The Covid vaccination clinic for the 25 or so 12 to 15 year olds, who might be 
vulnerable (i.e. those with severe neuro-disabilities, Down’s syndrome, 
underlying conditions resulting in immunosuppression, those with profound 
or severe learning disabilities) or those children living in households with 
patients who are immunosuppressed, will be conducted at the Grove 
Medical Centre on the 25th.August. 
Regarding the Covid vaccinations for the 16 – 17 year old age group, many 
had already been vaccinated at the direct booking centres. However, it was 
intended to vaccinate those of that age group, (estimated to be about 300), 
who hadn’t been vaccinated, with a single dose of Pfizer vaccine at a clinic to 
be held at the Digby Hall on the 11th.September. On the same day the PCN 
would be conducting the first batch of flu vaccinations at the Digby Hall 
clinic. 
Regarding the Phase 3 Covid Pfizer booster vaccinations, it had been 
determined that this vaccination could only be given to patients after a 
minimum of 26 weeks following their previous Covid vaccination. The first of 
these clinics would be held at the end of September and would be combined 
with a flu vaccination. 
In addition there may be a flu vaccination clinic on the 18th.September. 

           Action: ALL TO NOTE 
 

3. Armed Forces Patient Participation Involvement Group: 
There had been several ex-service personnel who wished to be involved and 
their details have been passed to (TG). 
(TG) had provided the meeting with an update report in which he stated that 
he had attended the Yeovil Armed Forces Veterans Breakfast Club on the 
7th.August to find out how they operated and whilst he was there he made 
contact with Lisa Snowden from the WRNS Association and she was willing to 
help any initiative that we get going in Sherborne. 
Post Meeting Note: A meeting between (TG), (RM) and our Social 
Prescribers has been arranged for the 24th.August to determine a way 
forward with this project. (This is all the more important as a result of the 
recent developments in Afghanistan).  
 

4. Cancer Awareness/Support Group: 
Subsequent to the last PPG meeting (RM) had arranged with Vikki Andrews 
of Macmillan Cancer Support to organise an online presentation on cancer 



 

 

awareness. This was held on the 27th.July and the feedback received was 
excellent with the presentation being pitched just at the right level. 

 It was agreed to circulate the presentation material. (See Appendix ‘A’)
              Action: (RM) 
 

(RM) reported that the setting up a Cancer Support Group in Sherborne was 
being progressed. PPG members were working with Tracy Street - Macmillan 
Cancer Support - Engagement Lead, Dorset, Hampshire, Isle of Wight & 
Channel Islands and it was planned to hold an open meeting sometime in 
the near future.       Action: ALL TO NOTE 

                                
5. PPG Activities Since Last Meeting: 

 8 July - Meeting with Vikki Andrews – Macmillan Cancer Support 

 15 July – NHS Reform webinar – What do ICS proposals mean for general 
practice 

 19 July – Attended Sherborne Town Council meeting 

 20 July – Further meeting with members of Macmillan Cancer Support 

 21 July – NHS Webinar on support for armed forces 

 21 July – PPG Webinar on the Integrated Care System 

 26 July – Attended FOYH presentation at Castle Gardens 

 27 July – Cancer Awareness presentation 

 3 August – Grove Newsletter group meeting 

 3 August – Cancer Support Group meeting 

 9 August – Cancer Awareness presentation on lung cancer 

 9 August – CCG Public Engagement Group meeting 

 11 August – North Dorset PPG Chairs meeting 
 
 

6. Reports: 
a) Yeatman Hospital – Friends of the Yeatman Hospital (FOHY): 

In his absence (TM) had provided the meeting with an update report on the 
latest activities of the FOYH: 

 Re-opening of MIU – appointments only 

 Funding support for local community  
 Mental Health and Cancer  
 Sherborne & Abbey Primary Schools 
 The Rendezvous 
 New Breast Cancer Unit at Yeovil – 18,000 patients from DT9 postcodes 

appointments at YDH last year – 625 breast cancer appointments 
increase of 5% on previous year 

 September Car Boot Sale – The Terraces – Sunday 5th September 2021 

 70th Anniversary –  
 Castle Gardens Party  
 Patients & Staff birthday cake 
 Thanksgiving service at the Abbey - 14th May  
 Volunteers thank you awards – 14th May  
 School projects ongoing for Spring – Summer 2022 

 AGM 22nd September – Digby Memorial Church Hall. 
 



 

 

b) Newsletter Group Meeting  

 A busy newsletter – extended to 6 pages 

 COVID Update for Dr Childs – Front Page 

 The Grove’s new services for Military Vets 

 Joan Cooper’s life after COVID – getting proactive 

 Outstanding forensic review and research of Dorset eConsult 

 Cancer Awareness story – Cancer Continues to Kill 

 Re-opening of MIU  

 Community Volunteers – gardening at the Grove Story 

 Roger Marsh nominated as Trustee for the Friends of the FOYH.  
 

c) Sherborne Town Council (STC):  
(RM) stated that he had attended the July meeting of Sherborne Town 
Council and reported on the PPG ongoing activities on the Covid 
vaccinations; Cancer Awareness; Military Veterans; work of Sherborne Girls 
on eConsult; Health Champions activities; and plans for an orienteering 
course in Sherborne. 
He had raised the fact that Sherborne Area Primary Care Network had 
provided £10K to Sherborne Town Council for the use of the Digby Hall to 
conduct Covid vaccinations. 
  

d) North Dorset PPG Chairs Meeting Update: 
(RM) reported that he had attended the latest meeting held on the 
11th.August. The meeting discussed the Integrated Care System and the 
review recently conducted by the CCG Public Engagement Group.  
It was also agreed that the North Dorset PPGs were in favour of supporting a 
Dorset PPG Conference. 
Due to the ongoing situation of increased housing in the locality and the 
subsequent increase in patient numbers it was requested that a meeting 
with Di Mclaughlin – CCG Estates should be organised to discuss the issue. 
Concern was raised over the CCG list of pharmacies offering Covid 
vaccination in that  none were in North Dorset. 
       

e) Health Champions: 
(VM) had provided the meeting with an update report: 
Wellbeing walks 
These were continuing to run every Friday, at 2pm, from the Paddock 
Gardens with good attendance but there was still a need for additional walk 
leaders. 
Telephone Friendship Groups 
These continue, with regular weekly sessions and a number of attendees. 
Sherborne Area Directory for Health and Care 
Work by the Health Champions assisting with updating the Directory for 2021 
was progressing slowly in determining the organisations that were still in 
existence following the Covid lockdown.  
Grove Garden Project 
A number of volunteers had helped with the improvement of the garden at 
the back of the Surgery, and work had progressed well in clearing the area. 
However, further work was now required to remove stumps etc. 
 



 

 

Community Fridges 
(JC1) stated that she was having difficulties recruiting volunteers to man the 
proposed community fridges that were intended to be located at the West 
End Hall and St Paul’s Church. 
 
(JC1) Commented that much of the work reported on by (VM) was 
conducted on a one to one basis and she said that in her experience it was 
hugely effective. 

 
f) CCG PPG Lead Report: 

(GF) gave an update on activities across Dorset.  She stated that most 
recently a total 1,875,596 doses of Covid vaccinations had been administered 
across Dorset with over half a million second doses having been 
administered. 
Furthermore the BCP area Covid infection rate up to the 10th.August was 455 
cases per 100,000 population with 1809 cases and in the Dorset Council area 
305 cases per 100,000 with 1160 cases. There were a total of 37 patients in 
hospital across Dorset with Covid and 5 of those were either on oxygen or 
ventilation. 
GP centres were beginning to administer Covid vaccinations to both 16 – 17 
year old and 12 to 15 year old age groups. However, this had shown that 
many of the younger age group had not kept their contact details update 
which was presenting a problem. 
NHS Dorset CCG Transformation Group were addressing the large number of 
patients awaiting an outpatient appointment in the Bournemouth and Poole 
area by the introduction of new premises in Poole’s Dolphin Shopping Centre 
that were specifically designed to treat patients in either dermatology, 
orthopaedic, ophthalmology or breast cancer screening. If this proved 
successful further similar centres would be opened across Dorset. (See 
agenda item 6g below). 
(GF) also reported that ‘Living Well Taking Control’ were offering a free 
webinar on reducing the risk of diabetes on the 2nd.December from 1.00 to 
1.30pm. 
 

g) CCG Public Engagement Group (PEG):  
(RM) reported on the most recent meeting held on 9th.August: 
 

 Integrated Care System (ICS) – slides for an informed audience 
The meeting was presented with feedback on the Integrated Care System 
slides for an informed audience that the Public Engagement Group reviewed 
at its previous meeting. Changes had been made to the presentation 
material that included the suggestions made by the PEG. 
 

 Think Big – Recovery Initiative in Poole 
Ashleigh Boreham, Deputy Director of Transformation at NHS Dorset CCG 
and Jamie Donald, Acting Associate Director of Communications at University 
Hospitals Dorset NHS Foundation Trust, presented the Think Big elective care 
recovery project in the Poole Dolphin Centre which aimed to tackle NHS 
Dorset’s waiting lists. 

 



 

 

 

 Our Dorset Innovation Hub 
Sarah Chessell, Head of Innovation at University Hospitals Dorset and Lead 
for the Dorset Innovation Hub, presented an overview of the hub which has 
funding of up to £475,000 from the Health Foundation 
The aim of the project was to help improve health and social care outcomes, 
equity and accessibility across Dorset. It will seek to address the unique 
challenges of caring for the population of Dorset, and the need to innovate 
and transform care. 
 

7. PPG Projects: 
a) Sherborne Orienteering Project: 

(DB) reported that he was in the process of securing local funding for this project 
which would enable an orienteering course to be established in Sherborne similar to 
those which already exist in Gillingham and Sturminster Newton. The aim was to 
encourage outdoor activity by making the course(s) suitable for all ages and abilities. 
Regarding funding (DB) was encouraged by the positive responses that he had 
received to date.              Action: (DB) 
 

b) Future Projects: 
(RM) had previously circulated a list of future projects for PPG members to 
prioritise, but due to the small number of PPG members at the meeting it was 
agreed to hold this item over to a future meeting.                 Action: All PPG Members 
                          

8. Apples PPG Update: 
In the absence of (BD) it was reported that the next Apples PPG meeting was 
scheduled to be held on the 24th.August. 

 
9. Any Other Business: 

c) Blood Tests: 
(RM) stated that he had read a recent report in the Daily Telegraph stating that NHS 
England had issued guidance to GPs and hospital doctors to restrict routine blood 
tests due to a shortage of test tubes.  However blood tests where clinically urgently 
indicated would still be carried out but not for non-urgent cases. (RC) confirmed this 
to be the case and that he was presently in discussions within the Practice to 
determine  methods of complying with the directive.   Action: ALL TO NOTE.
            

d) Yetminster PPG:  
(CH) had been invited to attend the meeting such that he could observe how the 
Grove PPG functioned. He stated that he was still liaising with the Yetminster 
Practice in working to form a Patient Participation Group. Action: ALL TO NOTE. 
 

10. Date of next meeting:  
Wednesday 29th.September 2021 at 5.30 pm.  via Zoom video conferencing. 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF MEETING DATE DUE TO CLASH OF DATES WITH  
THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE FRIENDS OF THE YEATMAN HOSPITAL. 
 
Future meeting dates: 
           Annual Meeting:    Wednesday 27th.October 2021  
        Wednesday 8th.December 2021



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

THE GROVE PPG MINUTES OF MEETING 18 AUGUST 2021 
APPENDIX ‘A’ 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

https://www.thelivingtree.org.uk/ 


